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Public Park Improvement Group

385 Social Club, Lochgelly

8th August 2016
Present

Stevie Murray (SM), Jimmy Mann (JM), David Hemsead (DH), Colin Davidson(CD), Stephen Duffy (SD), Alex Lamond (AL) Karen More (KM), Jean McDonald (JMc), and Tam Durham (TD)
Apologies – Margaret King (Fife Council) & Cllr Mark Hood (MH) 
	1
	Minutes from previous meeting & Matters Arising
Minutes approved – TD, seconded JM
Matters Arising –  
AL advised that the bench had been installed in the north side of the park.  JMc advised that she had had positive feedback about the installation.

JMc asked whether the banking had been sorted. JM confirmed that he had now got the cheque book although he hadn’t had any further information from the bank about the internet banking.

SM advised that as GK wasn’t in attendance that we retain the issue from the previous meeting where he was seeking out costs associated with bulbs till the next meeting.
SM confirmed that the location of the skate park would be to the north of the MUGA court. Cllr Hood had been pressing the Council about the plans for are developing this project.  However, if this progressed it wouldn’t come from the Park groups budget.  

JMc asked about the footpath maintenance.  SD advised that Mathew Brothers were pricing the work, they would be patching the worst areas only.  At this stage there are no allocated budgets to resurface the whole of the park. 

SM had contacted Peter Duncan about the plot holders using the footpath.  JM advised that he had seen a couple of vehicles trying to leave that way, however they hadn’t been able too.



	2
	Sensory Garden Development

SM advised that as MK wasn’t in attendance we couldn’t progress with the application for lottery funding.  However, he confirmed that we were seeking £10k from the fund, which along with the groups input of £15k would cover the costs associated with the development.
SD confirmed that we were still on track for the work commencing in September for completion by early spring 2017.

KM asked about the schools involvement and whether they had been advised of this timeframe?  SM confirmed that he had communicated the timescale with Drew Murray (St.Patricks), although there was no responses from the South and West primary schools.  We would continue to contact the schools though to encourage their participation.

DH asked whether they could be involved in the bulb planting.  Agreed that once we get further information from GK then we could look at this option in the Autumn period.
Lower Level Tennis Courts

SD advised that he had spoken to Andrew Haworth about getting costs for the lower level tennis courts, once he had received this he will feedback to the group.  SM advised that we need to have a fuller discussion about the type of equipment required for the area, however the principle remains that the area would be designed for older primary age and secondary age children.  We could also look at the equipment installed in Burntisland which would help with ideas.

SD added that we should look at the possibility of a banking being installed between the upper and lower levels, this wouldn’t necessarily remove the size of the area significantly.

Agreed – SD to liaise with Andrew about diagrams and costs.


	3
	Finance

JM advised that we currently have £123,095.90 in the account.  No outstanding invoices.



	4
	Park Update 
AL added that the wild flower area on the north facing slope had been disappointing, however this may have been down to the timescale between rotavation of the area and sowing.  However there were plenty of buds on the area beside the new trees which would suggest that they should be in bloom over the next week or two.

SD advised that the hanging baskets had been installed at the entrance from Hall Street.

JMc asked about the wall from the top of the avenue to the entrance and whether this would be repaired?  Also the entrance at the south end needed repairing properly.  SD to see what level of costs would be needed for this project.  SM suggested that they look at utilising the training unit to help.

SM asked about the Red Ash area, (NB A letter had been sent to the Gala Committee, GK handed it into the group)SD advised that the contract is with for procurement, we would still be looking at the work commencing following this years’ gala,  possibly early September.  

There had been discussion about the road to the North of the park being upgraded, however this would not fall under our remit.  This would need to be done through the Council’s priority setting process.  



	4
	AOCB
There was none

	6
	Date of next Meeting
Monday 12th September 2016 at 6.00 in the 385 Social Club  


Public Park Improvement Group    

By Industry we flourish 
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